
 

 

Pupil Area View 

You will be able to access home learning, discussions and more via the School 
Spider pupil area. Here’s some basic information to help you along with your child.  

 

Accessing Homework and Discussions 

The pupil login details should have been provided to you. To login go to the 
school’s website and click pupil or student login.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

You can click into the relevant tabs at the top. Any new Homework or Discussions 
will appear on the dashboard.  

 

Downloading Homework and Responding 

Once you have clicked into a homework or 
discussion, children can respond to their whole class 
and teacher in the comments feed. Reply to the feed 
or to other children’s comments. 

On homework items, they can download worksheets 
and upload them back to the teacher with the 
options on the right.  

Personal feedback from the teacher will also be 
shown here. No other pupils can see this feedback. 

You can only upload one file at a time. If you need to 
upload more, you need to upload a zipped folder of 
documents.  

Click the 
image to 
change the 
child avatar 



 

Report something to a teacher  

Children can click this to send a message direct to the school or their teachers 
email address. The teacher can only respond via the parent though so ensure the 
school have your email address 

 

FAQS 

Can I upload more than one file? 
Yes, but you need to add all files into a zipped folder first. Once you have done 
this you can upload the folder.  

 

Is this area secure?  
Yes, all responses go directly back to the secure area for staff in School Spider 
and responses can be seen by the staff in the school  

 

Where do I login?  
Via the school’s website. The pupil login is usually on the top bar of the website or 
near the school name  

 

Can I change my child’s login?  
Yes, if you have your parent login you can login via the school website and 
change their details by clicking the settings cog. 

 

Can we access via a phone or tablet?  
Yes but if you are needing to download and upload files, you will be best using a 
laptop or computer as not all devices support files and folders.   

 

Can I send a message to the teacher?  
Yes via the “report something to a teacher” button. This will email the school or 
select your teacher to send a direct message.    

 

Can other pupils see my child’s work?  
If you are posting as a comment yes, all users in that class can see you comments. 
Any files uploaded or anything uploaded via the scrapbook section of School 
Spider can only been seen by the child’s parent or teacher.     

 


